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1/16/24, 5:17 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Fwd: Scanned from a Xerox Multifunction Printer

On Behalf of Barry Duplantis, CEO <bduplantis@remsa-cf.com>
Tue 1/16/2024 11:13 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

ﬂ]] 2 attachments (56 KB)

Scanned from a Xerox Multifunction Printer.pdf; Scanned from a Xerox Multifunction Printer (4).pdf;

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: On Behalf of Barry Duplantis, CEO <bduplantis@remsa-cf.com>

Date: Tue, Jan 16, 2024 at 11:04 AM

Subject: Fwd: Scanned from a Xerox Multifunction Printer

To: <taylork@reno.gov>, <mayor@reno.gov>, <brekhusj@reno.gov>, <duerrn@reno.gov>,
<martinezmi@reno.gov>, <reesed@reno.gov>, <thornleyd@reno.gov>, <ebertm@reno.gov>,
<puliccomment@reno.gov>

Cc: Barry Duplantis <bduplantis@remsa-cf.com>

Good morning,
Please see the attached letter sent on behalf of Barry Duplantis, Chief Executive Officer at REMSA Health.

Thank you.

This message (and any associated files) is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which
it is addressed and may contain information that is confidential, subject to copyright or constitutes a
trade secret. If you are not the intended recipient you are hereby notified that any dissemination,
copying or distribution of this message, or file associated with this message, is strictly prohibited. If
you have received this message in error, please notify us immediately by calling 775.858.5700 or by
replying to the message and deleting it from your computer. Messages sent to us and from us may be
monitored. Internet communications cannot be guaranteed to be secured or error-free as information
could be intercepted, lost, destroyed, arrive late or incomplete, or contain viruses. Any views or
opinions presented are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of REMSA.
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January 16, 2024
Mayor, Council Members and City Manager Thornley:

| am writing regarding ltem D.2 on the January 17, 2024 City Council agenda. The item describes
a proposed budget augmentation. The augmentation provides for, among other things, six new
medic positions for the Reno Fire Department to provide ground emergency transportation services.
The agenda also includes an item proposing the purchase of a new ambulance, Item B.20. As you
know, REMSA holds an exclusive franchise (the “Franchise”) to provide for ground ambulance
service and related dispatch in our region.

The City previously acknowledged REMSA’s Franchise rights. That certain Mutual Aid
Agreement effective October 26, 2016 between the City of Reno (“City”) and REMSA (the “Mutual
Aid Agreement”) sets forth the limited conditions under which REMSA consented to the City's
operation of ambulance services. It is important to note that the Mutual Aid Agreement provides that
all ambulance services are to be provided only “as directed by REMSA”

Your Staff has represented to me that both the medics and ambulance investments are being
made in support of and will be used in accordance with the Mutual Aid Agreement. We appreciate
the City's continued partnership and look forward to continuing to serve our community.

Sincere regards,

@-ﬂ/\%ﬂ,ﬁw&iﬁ

Barry Duplantis
Chief Executive Officer
REMSA

1 Mutual Aid Agreement at Section 2.1.

450 EDISON WAY
REND, NV 83502
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